
58663 
RELATING TO FIREWORKS 

Increases the fee for the permit for the purchase and use of 
aerial fireworks, display fireworks, and articles 

pyrotechnic. 
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February 4, 2015 

The Honorable Will Espero, Chair 
Committee on Public Safety, Intergovernmental 

and Military Affairs 
The State Senate 
State Capitol , Room 206 
Honolulu, Hawaii 96813 

Dear Chair Espero: 

Subject: S.S. 663 Relating to Fireworks 

DIRECTOR 

DEPUTY DIRECTOR 

I am Manuel P. Neves, Chair of the Hawaii State Fire Council (SFC) and Fire Chief of the 
Honolulu Fire Department (HFD) . The SFC and the HFD support S.B. 663, which proposes to 
increase the display permit fee from $110 to $300. 

This permit authorizes licensed pyrotechnicians to conduct outdoor aerial and indoor fireworks 
displays at special events. Although the permit fee has remained the same for 13 years, 
administrative costs to process, review, and approve have increased. This includes an 
evaluation of the firing site, distance to audiences, and proximity to adjacent structures and 
combustible vegetation. On-site verification of fireworks inventory before and after the event and 
inspection of pyrotechnic equipment, safety precautions, and weather conditions are some of the 
items reviewed. 

Public safety and property protection are priorities of the fire department's approval process, and 
the permit fees should increase appropriately. 

The SFC and the HFD urge your support on the passage of S.S. 663. Should you have 
questions, please contact SFC Administrator Socrates Sratakos at sbratakos@honolulu.gov or 
723-7105. 
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February 4, 2015 

The Honorable Will Espero, Chair 
Committee on Public Safety, Intergovernmental 

and Military Affairs 
The State Senate 
State Capitol, Room 206 
Honolulu, Hawaii 96813 

Dear Chair Espero: 

Subject: S.S. 663 Relating to Fireworks 

JEFFREY A. MURRAY 
CHIEF 

ROBERT M. SHIMADA 
DEPUTY CHIEF 

I am Jeffrey A. Murray, Member of the Hawaii State Fire Council (SFC) and Fire Chief of the 
Maui Fire Department (MFD). The SFC and the MFD support S.B. 663, which proposes to 
increase the display permit fee from $110 to $300. 

This permit authorizes licensed pyrotechnicians to conduct outdoor aerial and indoor fireworks 
displays at special events. Although the permit fee has remained the same for 13 years, 
administrative costs to process, review, and approve have increased. This includes an 
evaluation of the firing site, distance to audiences, and proximity to adjacent structures and 
combustible vegetation. On-site verification of fireworks inventory before and after the event 
and inspection of pyrotechnic equipment, safety precautions, and weather conditions are some 
of the items reviewed. 

Public safety and property protection are priorities of the fire department's approval process, 
and the permit fees should increase appropriately. 

The SFC and the MFD urge your support on the passage of S.B. 663. Should you have 
questions, please contact SFC Administrator Socrates Bratakos at sbratakos@honolulu.gov or 
723-7105. 

Sincerely, 

~-
Fire Chief 
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Submitted By Organization Testifier Position 

Robin II Individual II Oppose 

Comments: 

Present at Hearing 

II No I 

Please note that testimony submitted less than 24 hours prior to the hearing, improperly identified, or 
directed to the incorrect office, may not be posted online or distributed to the committee prior to the 
convening of the public hearing. 
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